Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 

- BNO Visa resettlement scheme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please could you provide me with any data and documentation the council holds relating to Hong Kongers gaining (or attempting to gain) residency in your council's jurisdiction under the BNO visa resettlement scheme. This includes:
· Any preparatory reports, policy/project proposals, impact assessments, and similar or related documentation that the council has prepared or commissioned relating to the scheme. If the council has not discussed, commissioned or prepared any documentation related to this scheme, please let me know. 

Answer:

The Council holds no such documentation.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The Council has recently received some general guidance on the Hong Kong British National (Overseas) visa for BN(O) citizens and their close family members, from the Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government (MHCLG) which has been shared internally with relevant services.

· Minutes (and links to recordings, if they're available online) of any council or committee meetings during which this scheme was discussed. 

The Council holds no such documentation and is advising you as required by Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held.

· Figures regarding how many Hong Kongers have moved to live within your council's jurisdiction in the past 12 months (broken down by calendar month if possible), and how many are expected to try and obtain residency within your council's jurisdiction in the next 12 months. I understand that not all of this data may be available to you: please just provide what you can, and let me know what you can't, with a brief explanation.

The Council does not hold this information and as such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act.

Guidance from Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government has suggested Leicester could possibly receive an estimated 1.1% of HK BN(O) arrivals which may equate to around 2,000 in the first 12 months.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
